Members of the Dallas City Council,
 
   On Wednesday January 24, you will hear a zoning request that will allow the Aldredge House in the Swiss Avenue Historic District to become a museum home and education center for preservation. But the plan cannot succeed if you approve the City Plan Commission's addition of a restrictive special use permit that unduly limits events in the home after 5 p.m.
 
     Please approve the zoning as originally submitted by the Dallas County Medical Society Alliance Foundation, which ends wedding rentals and other commercial uses at Aldredge House and limits the home to non-profit and charitable events. The Friends of Aldredge House, a recently formed non-profit organization, has pledged to plan educational events at the home and provide community outreach meetings on historic preservation. The FOAH already has held two highly successful community events at the home.
 
     This will reaffirm the Aldredge House's role as the centerpiece of the Swiss Avenue Historic District and help Dallas residents better understand the importance of preserving the city's past. The special use permit requirement, with its sharp limits on after 5 p.m. meetings, will not allow that to happen.
 
     The Dallas County Medical Society Alliance Foundation has worked tirelessly for more than two years to find a compromise that addresses community concerns about usage of the Aldredge House. The request before you is the result of that work. Please support this reasonable solution to a debate that has gone on too long and let the Aldredge House reach its full potential without the restrictions added by the plan commission.
 
                                                             Sincerely,
 
                                                              (name)
                                                              (address)
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You can click here to send the message to City Council Members. 
